
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

DECEMBER 4, 2013 

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 
Wednesday, December 4, 2013, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Stephen Black 

Mr. Richard S. Turkington, President 
Mr. Mark Johnson, Vice President  

   Mr. Christopher Freese 
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mr. Brian Knezek 
   Mr. David Prosser 
   Mr. Michael Ranieri 
   Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary  
 
MINUTES: 
November 6, 2013:  Mr. Johnson moved to approve the minutes of the November 6, 
2013 Borough Council Meeting and was seconded by Mr. Prosser. 
       Motion Passed  
  
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the November Financial Report. 
       Motion Passed 
 
TRANSFERS: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve the December transfers. 

     Motion Passed 
 
BILLS: 
Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to approve the December bills.    
       Motion Passed  
 
VISITORS: 
Lorraine Willis, Jennersville Regional Hospital, gave a presentation to Borough 
Council. 
 
FINANCE ISSUES: 
2014 Tax rate Ordinance No. 2013-01:  Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Freese seconded to 
adopt Ordinance No. 2013-01, the 2014 Real Estate Tax Rate Ordinance. 
        Motion Passed 
 
2014 Budget Resolution No. 2012-05:  Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to 
adopt Resolution No. 2013-09, the 2014 Borough of West Grove’s Budget Resolution. 
        Motion Passed 
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2014 Police Pension Resolution No. 2013-06:  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Freese 
seconded to adopt Resolution No. 2013-06; which waives the requirements of the West 
Grove Police Plan Agreement that the members will re required to contribute for the 
calendar year 2014. 
        Motion Passed 
 
PUBLIC WORKS:  The last day for picking up leaves is Friday, December 13, 2013. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
West Grove Farmer’s Market:  Mr. Prosser informed Borough Council that a 
representative from the West Grove Farmer’s Market has concerns about the lack of 
support that they receive from the Borough.  Borough Council discussed the matter and 
not sure of any issues. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to adjourn the meeting.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

      
Respectfully submitted, 

      
 
 

Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
       
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           Sharon B Nesbitt
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